Regular Meeting
Board of Education

January 10, 2011

5:30 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Knobloch, Lee, Moser, and Van Hill were present.  Paulson was absent.  Supt. Hargens was also in attendance.

Motion # 2499

Moved by Moser and seconded by Lee to approve the agenda.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Kathy and Leonard Rozeboom were in attendance to receive retirement plaques from the Board of Education.  Kathy has 43 years of service to the district and Leonard has 41 years of service.

Motion # 2500

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Moser to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board formally recognized the following students of the month:  James Dubbelde-Academics, Cassidy Koedam-Arts, Tanner Van Middendorp-Service, and AJ Whalen-Sportsmanship.

Supt. Hargens reported that he will meet with the Board of the Lyon REC on January 25th.  He also reported that a request was received to reconsider a book in the school’s library.  A Reconsideration Committee was convened and a determination was made by the Committee that the book should not be removed from the library nor should there be any restrictions on its availability.  
A meeting later in January will be needed to review the FY10 audit.

The school is investigating the possibility of providing cable television to some rooms in the school.

Dave Childress had requested to meet with the Board to discuss the Early Retirement Policy and how it would apply to his situation.  But Mr. Childress was unable to attend the meeting because of the weather.  He would like to meet with the Board at a later date.

Motion # 2501

Moved by Lee and seconded by Knobloch to approve the hire of Ashley Stillson as a special education aide and Nicole Van Engen as a food service employee.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

A public hearing on the approval of the school calendar for 2011-12 was held.  Supt. Hargens reviewed the calendar.  He noted that two changes were made to earlier versions.  There will be no school on December 23rd and the final day for classes will be May 17th. 

Motion # 2502

Moved by Moser and seconded by Lee to approve the school calendar for the 2011-12 school year.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

A public hearing on the approval of technology protection measures and internet safety measures and policies was held.  Supt. Hargens explained the measures used by the school to protect its students and employees when using technology and the internet at the school.
Motion # 2503

Moved by Moser and seconded by Knobloch to approve the request by the district for Modified Allowable Growth related to increased enrollment in the 2010-11 school year.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2504

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Lee to adjourn this regular meeting at 6:18PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for February 14th at 7:00 PM.

